SOLIHULL AND SMALL HEATH ATHLETIC CLUB

Minutes of the 38th Annual General Meeting held at the Norman Green Sports Centre, Solihull, on Thursday 15th March 2018 commencing at 8pm.

The Chairman, Robert Pinton, welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were thirteen members present, their names are listed in the AGM Attendance Register.

1. APOLOGIES

Five members tendered their apologies for absence from the meeting. Their names are noted in the AGM Attendance Register.

2. MINUTES OF THE 37th AGM HELD ON THURSDAY 16th MARCH 2017  

The Minutes of the 37th Annual General Meeting held on 16th March 2017 were circulated and taken “as read”. It was proposed by Chris Fellows and carried unanimously, that the Minutes be duly adopted as an accurate record of the proceedings. They were signed by the Chairman, Robert Pinton.
3. CHAIRMAN'S ANNUAL REPORT

A copy of the written report prepared by the Chairman, Robert Pinton, and read to the members present, is attached to these Minutes. 
It was proposed and carried unanimously that the Chairman’s Report be adopted as presented.
4. TREASURER'S REPORT AND STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS

The Honorary Treasurer, Robert Davies presented a summary of the Club’s accounts for the year ending 31st January 2018.
The accounts for the year ending 31st January 2018 have been prepared on a cash received, cash paid basis, no adjustments are made for stock or payments in advance. The accounts have been independently reviewed and provide an accurate summary of the cash payments and receipts.
2018 was another financially satisfactory year with the generation of a small surplus of £500 that will be used in future years to support the activities of the club. No distribution of the surplus has been made or will be made in the future, in accordance with the club’s constitution.

The total cash balances at the end of the year were £8553 in the current account and £7689 in the deposit account. A total cash balance of £16243.

The new membership fees structure has proved successful and thanks must go to Rebecca Freeman for her efforts in dealing with our change to a single renewal date. Membership fees increased to £10807 in the year, from this £3931 was paid to England athletics for athlete and club registration fees. England Athletics continue to increase their fees on an annual basis but we have manged to keep the club proportion of the membership at the same level as last year and propose to continue on this basis for 2018/19.

We have invested in several items of equipment over the year including throwing implements (Javelin, Shot, Hammer and Discus) plus a storage trolley for these items as well as a portable re-chargeable floodlight for the starter sprint group.

Accordingly, the general account shows a slight loss of (£310), demonstrating that apart from these one off purchases the normal costs of running the club are met from subscriptions.

The kit sales account shows a surplus of £488 as we are now selling the items of kit purchased in our previous financial year. 

The presentation evening account shows a small surplus consistent with previous years.

The Sportshall account shows a small surplus of £186 but with more fees still to be banked we should see similar income to last year (£1064).

As stated earlier the overall financial position of the club remains strong and should continue to be so. 

Accounts are prepared on a monthly basis for the committee to review to ensure that financial position is understood and that decisions on expenditure are made knowing that they are affordable.

The Accounts have been reviewed by David Paulin.

It was proposed and carried unanimously that the Accounts be adopted.

5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The Chairman, Robert Pinton, thanked Steve Howes for his support as President, Steve has another year in office.  Sue Clements and David Paulin resigned from the committee during the year and Susan Owen, Catherine Collier, Paul Lund and Peter Bacon will not be standing for re-election. 

Yemisi Takwoingi has agreed to organise the Presentation Evening for 2018.

The following Officers and Team Managers were elected for 2018/2019, all of whom are entitled to attend committee meetings:

	
	

	
	

	PRESIDENT

Steve Howes
PRESIDENT ELECT

Robert Davies
CHAIRMAN

Robert Pinton
HONORARY SECRETARY

vacant
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

Becky Freeman

TREASURER                     

Robert Davies
TRAINING OFFICER             
Annette Brown
WEBSITE MANAGER

Steve Howes

SOCIAL SECRETARY

Yemisi Takwoingi
PROMOTIONS SECRETARY                                                                                                                                                           

Annette Brown
OFFICIALS SECRETARY

Annette Brown
NEWSLETTER & PUBLICITY OFFICER

Sarah Davila
RECRUITMENT OFFICER                  

vacant
FIXTURES SECRETARY

Robert Pinton

SCHOOLS LIAISON OFFICERS

Richard McIlwraith & 

Paul Deakin

CHILD PROTECTION OFFICERS

Robert Davies & Lynne Moody
TEAM MANAGERS:
CROSS COUNTRY

SENIOR MEN

Steve Howes

SENIOR WOMEN

Becky Freeman

YOUNG ATHLETES 

Stuart Albutt, Robert Pinton

TRACK & FIELD        
MIDLAND LEAGUE        

Robert Pinton

YDL U13/U15

Lynne Moody

YDL U17/U20

Sharon Jacks

HEART of ENGLAND (boys)
Sue Taylor

HEART of ENGLAND (girls)
Kate Sands

SPORTSHALL

Lynne Moody

Phil McDonald


	

	
	

	
	

	
	


6. ELECTION OF ADDITIONAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Liz Woodward and Malcolm Payne were elected as additional committee members. 
7. ELECTION OF DELEGATES TO COMMITTEES OF GOVERNING BODIES

This was deferred until the first meeting of the new committee.

8. ELECTION OF HONORARY LIFE VICE PRESIDENTS

On behalf of the Committee, Robert Pinton proposed the election of Stuart Albutt as Honorary Life Vice President. 

Stuart joined the Club in the 1980s and in the 1990s was Team Manager of the Men’s T&F League, when at times he competed in every possible event to boost team points.

After a break he has returned to athletics in recent years & coaches a group of 40+ middle distance young athletes. He coaches 2 or 3 times a week and holds UKA qualification as a coach & timekeeper.

Stuart time keeps for us in various leagues & competitions and also does this for School XC events.

Last year he took on the role of Team Manager for Young Athletes XC & Road which is a big commitment, including providing the tent at all events. First to arrive & last to leave.

He is one of the Team Managers for Warwickshire County at the British Athletics Inter County Champs. Stuart is a very worthy Club member to be granted Honorary Life Vice President.

The nomination was approved unanimously and a certificate will be presented to Stuart at the Presentation Evening.
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

9.1 Sarah Whapples offered to help keep the Records Board up-to-date and help with other Club tasks.
9.2 Mark Wyn-Jones asked whether athlete names could be included on the Relay Records. Liz Woodward would be asked to do this.

The Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and declared the meeting to be over at 8.35 pm.

Signed by Chairman ……………………………..

Date ……………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT FOR 2017-2018
During this year we have lost, or about to lose, quite a few faces from the committee. David Paulin has resigned as treasurer after some 7 years in that post & fortunately Rob Davies has volunteered to replace him. Sue Clements has also stood down after about 20 years on the committee doing various tasks & for much of that time been mainly responsible for organizing our Presentation Evening.
Susan Owen our Honorary Secretary & Minutes Secretary is not standing for re-election after many years of providing valuable contribution. I thank you Susan on behalf of the Club & you will always be welcome to come back if you get bored.

We have invested a considerable amount in new equipment, after an appraisal of our current stock, which is now available for the new season. Many thanks to Annette Brown who has spent so much time sorting this out.

The following is a summary of the various competitions we are involved with & the successes achieved:-

YDL U13/15s. 

Following promotion last year we knew we would face very strong competition in this Premier league. However we were not last in any of the matches but finished 5th out of 6 clubs & were relegated. Nevertheless I’m sure the athletes enjoyed the experience of competing against the best clubs in the Midlands.

YDL U17/20s. 

A very successful season to finish top of division North/East 1C & to make it to the Promotion match for the Premier league where we finished a respectable 6th out of 8 clubs.

MIDLAND LEAGUE.

Excellent start to win the first match at Solihull in division 4. We were still top of the table after the 2nd match but having many athletes missing for the next 2 meetings meant we finished mid table.

HOE LEAGUE 

We were 5th out of 8 clubs over the 3 matches. The U13 girls & U15 boys won their age group categories. The best result was at the last meeting where we finished 2nd behind Stratford.

COUNTY T&F CHAMPS. Excellent achievement to win 10 Gold medals. The athletes were Becky Freeman Senior Women 3000m & 1500m, Elliott Harris U15 Boys 80H, Henry Faizey U13 Boys 1500m, Lily Saxon U15 Girls 800m, Maddy Whapples U15 Girls 200m & 300m, Danel Jansen Van Rensburg U20 Women 400m, Michelle Moore Senior Women Pole Vaule & Kaili Woodward U17 Women Long Jump.

MIDLAND T&F CHAMPS

Superb performance by Mary Takwoingi to win Gold in the U17 Women’s 300m in 40.48 secs.

For the U17 Men Keelan Hopewell won Silver in the 1500m & Chris Mcleod took Bronze in the 3000m. In the U15 Boys Jamie Russell gained Silver for the Shot whilst Adam Visram Cipolletta won Silver in both the HJ & LJ plus Bronze in the 1500m

CONGRATULATIONS

To our 11 athletes who gained selection to represent their County in the prestigious English Schools T&F Champs held at Alexander Stadium. They were Ashleigh Bailey, Emily Belcher, Elliott Harris, Keelan Hopewell, Chris McLeod, Lily Saxon, Mary Takwoingi, Henry Thorneywork, Maddy Whapples, Martin Williams & Kaili Woodward. I think this is the highest number of Club members we have had this century competing at this event.

NEW CLUB RECORDS 

During the last 12 months the following records have been set:-

Maddy Whapples U15 girls 200m 25.38 & 300m 40.58

Ashleigh Bailey U17 girls Shot 13.12m

Kate Whiston senior women HT 31.37m

Elliott Harris U15 boys 80H 11.13

Adam Visram Cipolletta U15 boys 300m 38.52

Henry Faizey U13 boys 1500m 4.39.2

Chris McLeod U17 boys 3000m 8.36.49

U15 Boys 4x300m 2.41.0 (Jamie Russell, Joe Masterson, Elliott Harris & Adam Visram Cipolletta.

Henry Thorneywork U17 boys Octathlon 4643 points.

MIDLAND ROAD RELAYS

The U13 Boys team of Henry Faizey, Jack O’Leary & Tomas Maidment finished 3rd but the winners were Exeter Harriers who aren’t in the Midlands so our position may have been 2nd. Chris McLeod ran the fastest leg of any U17B over the 2.4 mile hilly course in 11 mins 56 secs averaging 5 mins per mile.

SPORTSHALL

Another successful season with our Club going into the final meeting in the lead in 5 of 6 categories. Around 50 athletes have competed for us but short of U15 girls. Adam Visram Cipolletta is the leading All-Rounder.The Birmingham team for the area finals was predominantly Solihull athletes. The U11 Boys were County Champions.

COUNTY XC CHAMPS

Henry Faizey won Gold in the U13 Boys and Silver awards were gained by Lily Saxon, U15 Girls, & Keelan Hopewell U17 Boys.

WEST MIDLAND YACC LEAGUE

We finished 11th out of 20 clubs. Chris McLeod won the U17 Boys with 3 wins & 1 second place & the team was 2nd. Henry Faizey was 2nd in the U13 Boys & the team was 4th.

BIRMINGHAM XC LEAGUE

Louie Boot was 1st junior & in the seniors he was 2nd with Adam Cole 7th. Team finished 6th but for a low club turnout at the 2nd match they would have been very close to being promoted to division 2.

MIDLAND WOMEN’S XC LEAGUE

Team placed 5th overall in division 2 out of 27 clubs & 4th in the masters’ category. Paula Gowing was our top performing athlete.

MORE TOP PERFORMANCES

Elliott Harris won Gold at the England Championships in the U15 Boys 80H where he set the Club Record of 11.13. At the English Schools Champs he won Bronze. Also at this event Maddy Whapples was 5th in the U15 Girls 200m in 25.38 also a Club Record, Ashleigh Bailey was 6th in the Inter Girls Shot & Martin Williams won Silver in the Warwickshire Senior Boys 4x100 team.

LATEST NEWS

S&SH athletes who gained County selection to compete at the British Inter Counties at Loughborough on 10th March are:-

U13B Henry Faizey & Jack O’Leary.  U15G Lily Saxon,   U15B Adam Visram Cipolletta & Dylan Murphy,  

U17G Emma Crampton,   U17B Keelan Hopewell & Chris Mcleod,   U20M Louie Boot 

Athletes selected to represent their county at the English Schools XC Champs in Leeds on 17th March are:-

Junior Girls Lily Saxon, Junior Boys Henry Faizey, Inter Girls Katherine Scott & Annabel Dalby, Inter Boys Adam Visram Cipolletta, Senior Boys Chris McLeod, Keelan Hopewell, Harry Fellows & Tom Symmons. 

CLOSING COMMENTS

Every year we have an array of successes for which we can be justly proud. Obviously the performances & results are achieved by the athletes but they would not have the opportunity to succeed without the huge support & encouragement of so many volunteers. They include coaches, officials, team managers, committee members & many others for whom we are extremely grateful. 

However there are a number of vacancies that need filling & I do hope that more people are prepared to give their time & commitment to ensure the success of Solihull & Small Heath AC continues.

Thank you all.

Rob Pinton

March 2018

